
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
• April Calendar Notes: 

• Our singing and prayer service will be next Sunday, 
April 8, instead of the usual first Sunday. Join us! 

• Our Spring Meeting with Kevin Clark is April 21-22! Make 
plans to join us and invite others! Flyers are in the back. 

• New Members! Craig and Anne Harrel have decided to 
formally join our number. They have been coming for a while, 
but if you haven’t met them, do so! Their address is 4030 Riley 
St., Houston, 77005. They are out of town this weekend. 

• We have several other people traveling for the weekend, 
including the Mann/Howell families (family in New Mexico), 
the elder Haleys (family in Tennessee), and the Broadwells 
(gospel meeting in California). Pray for safe trips! 

• Bob Stark has started back to work part time at his job in 
Dallas. Keep praying for full recovery, health, and safe travels! 

• Keep Muffy Garrett’s mother, Beverly Berthold, in your 
prayers as she has begun her treatment for cancer. 

• Remember the Haleys and Starks, who are still displaced 
from the flood and are in the early stages of reconstruction. 

• Remember our one expectant mother, Josie Haley. 
• Keep praying for those with on-going health concerns: Pat 

Butler, Laura Claburn, Jan and Richard Cooper, Mike 
Flinn, Deb Haley, Janice Kimbrough, Johnny Martinez, 
Anna Miekle, Bob Stark, and Curby Stech. 

• Sermon Title: Called to Freedom 

WHO ARE WE? 
A group of God’s 
children, striving to 
maintain the 
organization, 
doctrine and 
worship as taught in 
the New Testament 

ELDERS 
Brian Haley                  
Mark Mann                  
Mike Pharris 

DEACONS 
Scott Clanton                             
David Haley 
Mitchell Howell 
Dan Kimbrough           
Jesse Knapp                  
John Moon 
Alex Morolez               
Gregory Williams 

EVANGELISTS  
Daniel Broadwell        
Steve Garrett 

CONTACT US 
8001 S. Rice Ave   
P.O. Box 1029                   
Bellaire, TX 77402 
bellairechurchofchrist.org 

DIRECTORY 
UPDATES 
Email: 
danieljady@gmail.com

SERVICE 
Welcome – H. Banks 
Song Leader – R. McDonald 
Opening Prayer – K. Kendrick 
Communion Talk - B. Ward 
Lesson – S. Garrett 
Announcements – M. Pharris 
Closing Prayer - S. Clanton 
Wed. Songs - S. Garrett 
Wed. Invitation - N. Lovinggood 
Wed. Prayer - D. Boyls

SCHEDULE  
Sunday: 
9:30 AM Worship              
11:00 AM Bible Study 

Wednesday: 
7:30 PM Bible Study 

BIBLE CLASSES 
Isaiah 

• Daniel Broadwell 
• Auditorium 

Middle - High School 
• Steve Garrett 
• Upstairs 

Classes for All Ages 
• Back Classrooms 
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Respect for the Name of God 
by: Gary Henry (wordpoints.com) 

“And you shall not swear by My name falsely, nor shall you profane the name of your God; I am 
the Lord” (Leviticus 19:12) 

ONE EVIDENCE OF HOW LITTLE REGARD WE HAVE FOR GOD IS THE FLIPPANT WAY IN 
WHICH WE SOMETIMES USE HIS NAME. It is possible, no doubt, to be scrupulous in the 
use of God’s name and still not have any reverence for Him in our hearts. But in today’s 
meditation, we want to focus on the inside-out problem: the problem of the person who has 
no inward respect for God and that lack of respect shows up in the person’s outward speech. 
There are basically three ways we may disrespect God and His name. 

Swearing. To swear is to invoke God as the guarantee that we’re going to do as we say. For 
instance, the person who says, “This is what I’m going to do, by God” is swearing. But Jesus 
taught that our statements ought not to require any oath to back them up. “Let your ‘Yes’ be 
‘Yes,’ and your ‘No,’ ‘No.’ For whatever is more than these is from the evil one” (Matthew 
5:37). 

Profanity. Profane speech is that which makes common or crude use of words that should be 
held as sacred and used only with great reverence. It’s not uncommon anymore to hear the 
words God and Jesus Christ thrown around so casually one wonders if the speakers even 
realize whose names they are using. 

Cursing. When a person curses, he calls down God’s wrath upon someone, verbally wishing 
them harm. “Damn you” is shorthand for “I hope God will damn your soul to hell.” Even 
thinking this about someone is serious, but speaking it out loud — using God’s name to vent 
our anger on others — is a monstrous evil. It is no light matter to wish the loss of someone’s 
soul. 

Why are these things so serious? Might we not consider them harmless foibles, less 
dangerous than sins that actually hurt other people? Well, the problem has to do with the 
heart. Crude words, and certainly irreverent ones, are almost always symptomatic of a heart 
that is turned away from God. So Jesus said, “By your words you will be justified, and by 
your words you will be condemned” (Matthew 12:37). So the next time you feel like 
“cussing,” check your heart. Where is your spiritual father, above or below? Does your speech 
show that you’re a humble worshiper of God? 

“To curse is to pray to the devil” (German Proverb)
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